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February 22, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

Enclosed for Council approval is a proposed master interlocal agreement (ILA) between the County and various fire protection districts (including both fire districts and regional fire protection authorities) within King County. The purpose of the ILA is to implement a state law that requires the County to contract for fire protection services for county-owned buildings that are located within the boundaries of each fire district.

State law (RCW 52.30.020) specifically requires all counties to contract for fire protection services for county-owned buildings and equipment that lie within the service area of a fire district. Although State law requires a contract for fire protection services, it does not specify the terms or payment methodology for such contracts. Also, based on legal review, the scope of fire protection services only includes buildings and equipment and excludes services for land owned by counties.

Representatives from two fire districts (Maple Valley and Vashon) have been seeking a fire protection services agreement with the County since last year or longer. County staff indicated in August 2018 that we would be willing to propose a contract with all of King County’s fire districts provided that there was agreement on a single master Agreement that would apply the same terms and payment methodology to every fire district serving a county-owned building.

County staff met with legal representatives of various fire districts in late 2018 and that meeting has resulted in the enclosed Agreement for fire protection services. The Agreement has an effective date of January 1, 2019. Each of the twenty-one districts agrees to provide fire protection services for county-owned buildings and equipment on the same basis as services are available to other property within the district. This means that the County makes an annual payment for services that is based on the assessed value of county-owned buildings/improvements and each district’s approved levy rate for that year. The Agreement has other legal sections addressing termination, indemnification, insurance, non-discrimination, dispute resolution, and fire benefit charge.

Regarding fire benefit charges, the Agreement indicates how these charges will be handled for those districts which impose the charge. A fire benefits charge is used by six of the twenty-one districts to assign a larger proportion of costs to commercial properties because they require more services than residential structures. County agencies have already been paying fire benefit charges on county-owned structures. For any district with such a charge now or in the future, the County will agree to pay the charges, but will not pay any tax levy charge for the same building under the proposed Agreement. This clause ensures that the County will not be making double payments of a fire benefit charge and a tax levy charge for the same building. 
 
The fiscal impacts of this Agreement to King County are provided in the fiscal note transmitted with this legislative package. The annual estimated impact based on 2019 assessed values is $208,378 across 21 fire districts. The fiscal note also provides a breakdown of the impact by County agency. Agencies with the largest impacts are Wastewater Treatment ($76,987), Transit ($43,656), and Parks ($53,453).  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you for your review and consideration of the proposed master Agreement. This legislation is consistent with the County’s fiscal stewardship goal of the King County Strategic Plan. If you have any questions or need further information please contact Ken Guy, director of the Finance and Business Operations Division (FBOD) at 206-263-9254.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive                                Services (DES)
Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division (FBOD), DES
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